Good afternoon,

I'd like to file the Junior Warden's report and take questions, if there are any, either during the meeting
tonight or via email. A lot has changed since our B/G meeting, but | wanted to pass along a record of
what we discussed recently. Best, Charles

The Building and Grounds Committee (Charles, Julie, Bill, Tad) met on March 10 for its regular monthly
meeting. Facilities Manager Bill Garner reported he was meeting with Richard Joy on March 11 to
discuss the Great Hall renovation and costs associated for the project.

Regard the playground, Bill had reached out to two landscapers to bid on the sandbox portion of the
project. Both companies declined to submit a bid. We suggested another company for Bill to request a

proposal.

A leak in the church sprinkler system was discovered recently. Bill is in the process of addressing it (a
water test might be needed).

We removed a tree from the Culver Street rectory (cost was less than $1,000).

Regarding a volunteer day, we discussed holding it on a Saturday in June. We would clean up the Nave,
pews, kneelers. We also want to give the kitchen a good scouring and wash Parish House windows.

Bill is in the process of replacing a hot water tank in the church that rusted out on the bottom. There
was no update to report on the air flow study or organ refurbishment.

Charles Fiegl, Junior Warden



